

# **Greenfield Fire Department**

P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047 Meeting Minutes December 5, 2016, 6:30 pm

P	E	A		Member	P	E	A		Member	P	E	A		Member
X			1	Chaz Babb, Capt.	X			10	Louise Gryval H.R.	X			19	David Simmons
X			2	Doug Batty, Lieut.	X			11	David Hall, Chief		X		20	Ariel Temple
	X		3	Caleb Black	X			12	Eugene Hennessey	X			21	Anna Voglino
X			4	Chris Borden	X			13	Dylan Jones					
X			5	Michael Borden, Capt.	X			14	Jeff LaCourse, Dep.					
		X	6	Peter Censabella	X			15	Alex Lange, Capt.					
X			7	Tyler Chilelli		X		16	Moto Maguire					
X			8	Karen Day A.A	X			17	Dave Martin, EMD					_
		X	9	Kelsea Dubey	X			18	Garrett Prince					

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 18:30

**2.** ATTENDANCE: See list above.

3. **VISITORS:** None

**4. NEW APPLICANTS:** None

# **5.** APPARATUS REPORTS:

- 13 Rescue 1: In service Reminder to everyone to check that the air line is turned on
- 13 Engine 3: Still needs tail lights working on it
- 13 Tanker 1: In service
- 13 Ladder 1: Seems sluggish the fuel may be a problem will check with Allen & Matthewson about additives
- 13 Brush 1: Out of service13 Utility 1: In service
- 13 Boat 1: Has been winterized and is out of service

## 6. DRILLS, MEETINGS, TRAININGS & OTHER:

• Rescue Training: 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday – Hi performance CPR

• Fire Training: TBA

• Fire Training: Cancelled due to holiday

• Other Training Opportunities:

#### 7. OLD BUSINESS:

- Sunday Morning Church at GFD 9 am to 11 am. Open to all members who can attend.
- The GFD Christmas Party will be on December 10<sup>th</sup> from 6-9pm at the Meeting House.
- Grant Writing: Lieutenant Batty said that Fish & Game is closing shop for the season. Do we need anything that they might have? If so, get back to him.

### 8. NEW BUSINESS:

- Wreath Sale all wreathes are sold. It looks like the Association will net \$1700.
- Chief Hall said that he is putting Dennis Filipetti on the Association because he does so much for us with the website and electronics.
- New IDs are in the works. Karen said that she has gotten some of the pictures she needs and is working on others. Someone mentioned that we need to update the IDs of those who have been promoted. Karen added them to her list.
- Gene Hennessey will be our new Fire Warden.
- One of the chainsaws is out of service for repair.



# **Greenfield Fire Department**

P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047 Meeting Minutes December 5, 2016, 6:30 pm

- Capt. Borden plans to build a rack for the air bottles.
- It looks like the old bottles may not be worth testing due to their age.
- Dave Simmons asked about Hep B shots. We will do this next year.
- Tyler wanted to know if there is a Delta Echo call, can the bunk-ins go if an officer is enroute? Capt. Lange answered yes and that he'll catch up. All that is needed is for one qualified person to be on the call. Also, it would be beneficial to everyone if the location was repeated on the air.
- Capt. Lange thanked Lieut. Batty for all his work on Tempsis.
- Capt. Lange mentioned that he ordered a new type of bandage recommended by Tyler Chilelli. Tyler explained that these bandages are easier and put automatically put pressure on the wound when applied. Chief Hall asked if they are expensive and the answer was that they are not.
- EMD Martin purchased a new flat screen TV plus a basic satellite pkg for EOC use but it will also work for training. The old TV will be disposed of and Dennis Filipetti will supply a computer (free) for the internet to also help with training.
- Chief Hall said that there are a number of maintenance items that have been ordered and will be coming in soon.
- There will be a thermal unit on each truck going forward. Capt. Babb asked about mounting a spare battery in the trucks. No action at this time.
- Dave Simmons asked if the trucks could be re-arranged so that they are facing doors rather than being in line. The answer was yes we can.
- EMD Martin asked about getting binoculars. This is required for Hazmat.
- EMD Martin asked about retiring some of the trophys to make space for other things.
- Jaws There is a chance that we might be able to get a pair soon. Ours do not have blades that work and the ones we borrowed must be returned. Dave Simmons wanted to know which truck they should be on. There was some discussion on this and the decision was Engine 3.
- Tom Ball arrived to measure for new turn-out gear and boots for some members.

### 9. ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Dave Simmons passed his EMT test.
- Tyler Chilelli passed his Practical Exam.
- Church is cancelled for Sunday the 11<sup>th</sup>. The Practical Exam is at 0800 at GES.

10. Dinner volunteers for JANUARY: Doug Batty

**Next Business Meeting:** Monday, January 9<sup>th</sup> at 18:30.

11. MEETING ADJOURNED: 19:30

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Day, Administrative Assistant